
 

 

 

Board of County Canvassers 

August 10, 2020 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners Mark Fleming, Steve Greene and Keith Roe met on August 10, 2020 at 8:30 

a.m. as the Board of County Canvassers, to canvass the ballots from the August 4, 2020 Primary Election. Carla 

J. Waugh, Jewell County Clerk/Election Officer was also present. Others present for the canvass were Josh Ney, 

Kathy Ungerer and Beth Salmon. 

 

Carla J Waugh, County Election Officer reviewed the election night tabulation and the advance ballot count that 

was received after election night. Carla Waugh then reviewed the 28 provisional ballots and the reason for being 

provisional. She then went over the guidelines in the Kansas Election Standards Chapter 3 that provides 

guidelines for each situation and whether the ballot should be counted. The Commissioners agreed that 24 

provisional ballots should be counted and 4 deemed invalid for counting. The special counting board opened 

and counted the provisional ballots with Josh Ney, Kathy Ungerer and Beth Salmon as observers. The special 

counting board tallied the votes and Carla Waugh presented them to the Board of Canvassers for review.  

 

The ballots for the Primary Election were canvassed with 28 provisional ballots reviewed and 24 deemed valid 

and counted.  

 

The canvassing was completed, and the board adjourned at 9:53 a.m.  

 

 

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS   

August 10, 2020 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met August 10, 2020 at 9:54 a.m. Commissioners Mark Fleming, Steve 

Greene, and Keith Roe were present. Carla J Waugh, County Clerk was present for the meeting.  

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, had bids for a Semi Tractor to pull the belly dump trailer. Chairman 

Fleming read the following bids: Truck Center, Salina – 2021 Freightliner M2112 $95,288; MCH Kenworth, 

Salina – 2021 Kenworth T880 $105,480; Summit Truck, Salina – 2021 International HV613 $98,650; and 

Summit Truck, Salina – 2021 Volvo VHD $112,500. Mark Fleming moved, and Steve Greene seconded the 

motion to approve the bid of $95,288 from Truck Center of Salina for the 2021 Freightliner M2112. Motion 

passed unanimously.   

 

The minutes of the August 3, 2020 County Commissioners meeting were approved with the addition of “Anna 

Porter, County Appraiser provided information on Keith Roe’s request of valuation for each City and the 

Cabins.”  

 

Kevin Peroutek, Emergency Preparedness Director, provided a draft of the Spark Funding list. He reminded 

everyone of the SPARK meeting this afternoon.  

 

Nancy Marihugh, Health Administrator, reported on the thirteenth case and one death due to COVID-19, with 

two active cases.  

 

Shannon Meier, Ambulance Director, reviewed the monthly activity report for July 2020. He discussed 

personnel. Steve Greene moved to approve the part-time employment of Sam Caito, Smith Center. Keith Roe 

seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.    

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m. 

 



 

__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Keith Roe, Member       Mark Fleming, Chairman  

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J. Waugh, County Clerk    Steve Greene, Member 

 


